Regular Monthly Meeting

May 13, 2010

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, May 13, 2010, 7:00 pm, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Shenango Greens Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Resolution #4 of 2010, Approval of the 2010 Tax Anticipation Note, with ESB Bank. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Resolution # 5 of 2010, approval of the FFY 2010 Community Development Block Grant. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini –yes.

Mr. Herman stated that the supervisors did not attend the annual state convention and instead used the funds to replace the lower garage roof.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander presented a petition to improve and upgrade the road surface and water drainage on Old Pittsburgh Road.

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked that the township consider using millings for road resurfacing and correct the drainage on Old Pittsburgh Road.

Mr. Joe Monsour, asked what could be done about water drainage on a portion of Motor Street. Mr. Herman stated that the part in question is a paper street. Solicitor Cilli stated that the paper street and be petitioned and taken over by the adjoin property owners.

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, stated the timing of the traffic signals at Lawrence Village Plaza needs to be recalibrated. Mr. Herman stated that he will request Bruce & Merrilees to check it but Penndot can make changes remotely if they so choose.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked if the speed limit on Savannah Road could be reduced to 35 mph. He also would like to see the patch areas tamped properly.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.